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Dates for your Diary! 

Friday 7 February Kindergarten Picnic Lunch 11:00am -11:45am 

Monday 10 February Parent information night for Kindergarten & 5MM -5:00pm-6:00pm 

Tuesday 11 February Parent information night for Stage 2 (Yr 3/4) classes - 5:00pm-6:00pm 

Wednesday 12 February 
Parent information night for most Stage 3 (Yr 5/6) classes -5:00pm-6:00pm 

(5MM on Monday) 

Thursday 13 February Parent information night for Stage 1 (Yr 1/2) classes—5:00pm-6:00pm 

A message from the Principal 

Week 2 Term 1 2020 

On Monday this week we welcomed our new Kindergarten students to Albury PS. As I walked around 

the school throughout the week, Kindergarten students were very settled and despite a few tears as 

the idea of coming to school every day gets a bit much towards the end of the first week, all students 

seemed happy and engaged in their new learning. 

 

Kindergarten picnic Friday 7 February: As tomorrow, Friday, is the conclusion of our new Kindergarten 

students first whole week at school, parents/carers/grandparents are invited to join the Kindergarten 

students and their teachers for a picnic lunch. Lunch begins at 11:00am – 11:45am. If you are able to 

join us, please enter through the David Street gates and sign in before joining your child/ren. 

 

Yesterday we were finally able to form our new classes for Years 1 - 6. Despite the large number of 

new enrolments in the first week we had a number of families who did not let us know that they were 

leaving and this meant that we had to restructure most of the classes on Thursday and Friday. Thank 

you for your patience and understanding. 

 

As a result of the extreme weather last Friday’s scheduled swimming carnival was postponed until 

Tuesday of this week. The weather was much kinder, even a bit cool for some of the early races but it 

was still a highly successful and well-run day. For those students who made it through to zone, the 

carnival will be held on Tuesday 25 February. Notes for the successful students will be sent home 

when this information is available. 

 



A message from the Principal (continued) 

Parent information evenings: Parent information evenings are an opportunity for parents/carers and 

teachers to meet and hear about the school routines and class programs for the year, with regular 

updates provided throughout the year through class newsletters and other forms of communication. 

It is also an opportunity for parents/carers to raise any matters with the new class teacher. 

 

Parent information sessions will commence in the school hall at 5:00pm, where the stage Assistant 

Principals (supervisors) will introduce the new team. Parents/carers and teachers will then visit the new 

learning space for approximately 30 minutes. All parents/carers and teachers are then invited to 

meet more informally in the front playground (David St side) to chat with other parents/carers and 

teachers, including Learning Support teachers, until 6:00pm. 

 

Monday, 10 February 2020: All Kindergarten classes and 5MM (Miss Lynn Macleod) 

Tuesday, 11 February 2020: All Stage 2 classes (Yr 3/4) (Miss Henderson, Mr Takle, Mrs Coughlan/Mrs 

Burgess, Miss Brain, Miss Sutton and Ms Mundy) 

Wednesday, 12 February 2020: All other Stage 3 classes (Yr 5/6)(Ms Sheridan, Mrs Browne, Mr Waters, 

Ms King and Mr Hill) 

Thursday, 13 February 2020: All Stage 1 classes (Yr 1/2)(Mrs Kellett, Miss Hastings, Miss Tanner, Mrs 

Freund, Miss Dawson, Miss Gallaway, Mr Clift, Mr Clarke and Mr Fyffe) 

 

Children who are current students of Albury PS are invited to attend and will be supervised in the 

Manor front playground (David Street side) by school staff.  
Please note: Albury City Out of School Hours Care will be operating in the main playground at this 

time. Any children not enrolled in this service need to be escorted by their parents to the Manor Front 

playground and signed in with Mrs Scherf for supervision. 

Younger siblings (not at Albury PS) may accompany their parents/carers into the classrooms. 

 

A huge thank you to the many families who have purchased book packs this year. Students will 

receive these tomorrow. If you would still like to purchase a book pack, please see the front office. 

These will be delivered to students once they have been purchased. 

 

I would like to sincerely thank the many families who have returned voluntary school contributions. 

These donations support the school to provide additional materials such as readers, sports equipment 

and to subsidise events, amongst many other things. A particular thanks to the families who have 

provided significant contributions so that other students can also be supported. This heartfelt gesture 

by so many of our families is so appreciated. 

 

This term has started positively and I would like to congratulate all of the students who have been so 

settled and come to school with a big smile each day. Wishing everyone a terrific term. 

 

Quote of the week: “I am indebted to my father for living, but to my teacher for living well” 
Alexander the great 

 

Lianne Singleton 

Principal 

 

No Carpark access for parents dropping off and picking up students. 

There is no access into the school grounds and OOSH from the carpark until 4:30pm. 

For the safety of our students and families, could parents and carers please NOT come 

through the carpark entrance to pick up or drop off students.   

Parents should enter the school through the front gates in David Street. 



      
 There is a facility to make payments online through the Albury Public School website.  

      Click on the  Make-a-payment icon and complete the mandatory fields (those with *).  
      We also have  EFTPOS facilities at the office.  
 

EFTPOS and Parent Online Payments –Minimum Payment is $10.00. 
Please note that this is not for canteen or P&C payments. 
Don’t forget the signed blue permission note still needs to be handed into the office. 
MULTIPLE PAYMENTS– Please remember that when you have multiple payments  to make for a number of activities you 
are able to combine them in the one envelope to send to the office, or add them together to make one payment online.  
 
Boomerang Blue payments are to be paid at the office. Special envelopes and a posting box are available for your 
convenience. 

Payments to School 

Payments Due 
 

Please keep a look out for the following notes which have being sent home in previous weeks: 

Book packs -  will be distributed tomorrow (Friday 7 February) to those students who have paid. Book packs will then be 

given to students as they pay. 

Borambola Camp expression of interest - includes $100 deposit due Wednesday 12 February. 

Voluntary School Contribution - the contribution this year is $45. 

 

Smoke Haze information 

As the smoke haze has returned to Albury, we are aware of the impact that this is having on the health 

and wellbeing of our students. Today we have provided students with alternative indoor areas, rather 

than the playground, during lunch and recess breaks and have strongly encouraged all students, 

especially our identified asthmatics to use the many indoor activities we have made available. These 

include the library, Creation space, the hall and the gym for more passive recreation activities. 

While the smoke haze continues over Albury we will continue to provide the alternative activities. Can 

you please have a conversation with your child/children about accessing the alternate activities, 

especially if, but not limited to, if they are asthmatic. 

During physical activities, including sport, students will be given the option to not participate if they feel 

the smoke haze is of concern to their health. 

If you have any further questions, please don’t hesitate to call the school. 

Lianne Singleton 

Principal 



Term 1, 2020 ALBURY PUBLIC SCHOOL 

Term 

One MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY 
SAT/ 

SUN 
Week 1 

APS 
Trials 
Zone 
Trials 
APS 

Cricket 
(B) 

Tennis 
(B/G) 

27 Jan 28 Jan 

Staff Development 

29 Jan 

Yrs 1-6 students return 

Kindergaten Planning 

Day 

30 Jan 

House Meetings 2.30pm 

Kindergarten Best Start 

Testing 

  

31 Jan 

Kindergarten Best 

Start Testing 

  

1/2 
Feb 

2 
Cricket 

(B) 
Tennis 
(B/G) 

  

3 Feb 

Kindergarten First 

Day 

Stage 2 Planning Day 

4 Feb 

Albury PS Swimming 

Carnival 

5 Feb 

RFF Planning Day 

No Assembly 

6 Feb 

Stage 3 Planning Day 

No Assembly 

  

7 Feb 

Stage 1 Planning Day 

Kinder Picnic 

8/9 
Feb 

3 
APS 

B’Ball 
(B/G 

10 Feb 

Class Newsletters 

home 

5-6pm ES1 & 5MM 

Parent Information 

Night 

11 Feb 

5-6pm Stg2 Parent 

Information Night 

12 Feb 

No Assembly 

5-6pm Stg3 Parent 

Information Night 

13 Feb 

No Assembly 

5-6pm Stg1 Parent 

Information Night 

14 Feb 

  

  

15/16 
Feb 

4 
  

17 Feb 

 

  

18 Feb 

  

  

19 Feb 

No Assembly 

Yr2 Mini Athletics Carnival 

20 Feb 

No Assembly 

21 Feb 

Stage 2 Mini Athletics 

Carnival 

22/23 
Feb 

5 
B’Ball 
(B/G) 
APS 

Hockey 
(B/G) 
APS 

Soccer 
(B) 

24 Feb 

Stage 3 Mini Athletics 

Carnival 

25 Feb 

Albury Zone Swimming 

Carnival 

P&C Meeting 7.30pm 

  

26 Feb 

No Assembly 

  

27 Feb 

2MF Assembly 12.30pm 

  

28 Feb 

Kinder Picnic 

Clean Up Australia 

Day 

29/1 
Feb/ 
Mar 

6 
APS 

Soccer 
(G) 

2 Mar 

  

3 Mar 

  

4 Mar 

3/4CS Assembly 

12.30pm 

5 Mar 

2MPC Assembly 

12.30pm 

APS Athletics Carnival 

6 Mar 

Yr5/6 Rugby League 

Mortimer Shield 

7/8 Mar 

7 
Hockey
(B/G) 

Soccer 
(B) 

9 Mar 

  

10 Mar 

 

11 Mar 

Riverina Primary 

Swimming Carnival – 

Albury 

12 Mar 

2MK Assembly – 12.30pm 

13 Mar 

Ride2School Day 

  

14/15 
Mar 

8 
Soccer 

(G) 
APS 

League 
APS 

Netball 

16  Mar 

  

17 Mar 

  
  
  
  
  

18 Mar 

5MM Assembly – 12.30pm 

PLP Family Get Together 

(Aboriginal Students) 

19 Mar 

Harmony Day 

1AF Assembly – 

12.30pm 

K-2 Parent Meeting – 

Noella Mackenzie 

20 Mar 

½ Day Albury Gold 

Cup 

National Day of Action 

against Bullying 

  

21/22 
Mar 

  

9 
  

23 Mar 

Debating Workshop 

@APS 

24 Mar 

P&C Meeting 7.30pm 

25 Mar 

Yr4 Borambola 

Excursion 

No Assembly 

26 Mar 

Yr4 Borambola Excursion 

2MC Assembly – 12.30pm 

27 Mar 

Yr4 Borambola 

Excursion 

  

   28/29 
   Mar 

10 
League 
Netball 

APS 
Union 

30 Mar 

Parent Teacher 

Interview week 

31 Mar 

No Meeting 

1 Apr 

3/4CH Assembly – 12.30pm 

2 Apr 

No Assembly 

3 Apr 

APS Cross Country 

Carnival 

4/5 
Apr 

11 
  

6 Apr 

State Swimming 

Carnival 

7 Apr 

State Swimming Carnival 

8 Apr 

No Assembly 

9 Apr 

K-2 Easter Hat Parade 

1MT Assembly – 12.30pm 

Last Day of Term 

10 Apr 

Good Friday 

11/12 
Apr 

Hols 13 Apr 

Easter Monday 

14 Apr 

  

15 Apr 16 Apr 17 Apr 18/19 
Apr 

Hols 20 Apr 21 Apr 22 Apr 23 Apr 24 Apr 25/26 
Apr 

  
ANZAC 
Day 
Albury 
March – 
8.45am 



 

Kindergarten 

Picnic Lunch 
 

 

Kindergarten wish to celebrate our first week of  

Primary School by sharing a picnic lunch with our 

Kindergarten parents and carers. 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

When: Friday 7 February 

Time: 11:00-11:45am 

  What to bring: A picnic rug and your lunch. 

Please sign in at the office on arrival. 



Hello everyone, 

 

We’ve made some significant changes to the canteen menu for 2020 offering a greater variety of 

healthy, fresh food for our students.  Wednesday is now International Cuisine day, Thursday is Burgers 

plus our regular menu and Friday is Pizza Rounds and Pasta day.  Let us know what the kids think of 

the new menu.  

 

We’ve amended the prices as well to offer more consistency and value and are working on 

increasing our gluten free options.  Please remember to let us know of any dietary requirements your 

children have -we are more than happy to work with you on developing dishes to suit their needs. 

 

You can find the new menu on the Quickcliq website (www.quickcliq.com.au). 

We also need volunteers to help in the canteen this year.  Your kids love seeing their parents and 

relatives at the canteen.  It’s a great way to connect with the school community, the students and 

other families. 

 

Please contact us to let us know what days and times you can volunteer.  Even a couple of days a 

term makes all the difference. 

m- 0422 701 463 

e- alburycanteen@gmail.com 

 

Wishing you all the best for 2020, 

Jacquie and Bridget 

Canteen and P&C News 

Cancer Council NSW is here to help you kick start the year 

easily, packing healthy lunch boxes your kids will enjoy. 

Developed by dietitians healthylunchbox.com.au is a one-stop 

shop for everything families need to know about packing a 

healthy lunch box.  

 

Here’s what you will find: 

an interactive lunch box builder that helps parents and kids 

plan and pack a healthy lunch with foods they like. 

The ability to filter recipes based on diets, easy to freeze and 

prep time 

Lots of quick and easy recipes and snack ideas 

Regular healthy eating blogs 

 

You can sign up to the Healthy Lunch Box e-newsletter for 

ideas, updates and recipes delivered to your inbox throughout 

the year.  

Scholastic Book Club Issue 1 
 

Due date for Issue 1—2020 is Wednesday 19 February 2020. 
 

If you are paying using cash, correct money should be sent to 
school in an envelope with you order clearly named and 
placed in the Book Club box on the counter at the front office. 

You are also able to order online by following the instructions 
on the back of the Book Club magazine. 

http://www.quickcliq.com.au/
https://healthylunchbox.com.au/?utm_source=campaign-edm&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=nsw_hlbbschoo20&utm_content=lhds
https://healthylunchbox.com.au/builder/?utm_source=campaign-edm&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=nsw_hlbbschoo20&utm_content=lhds
https://healthylunchbox.com.au/recipes/?utm_source=campaign-edm&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=nsw_hlbbschoo20&utm_content=lhds
https://healthylunchbox.com.au/recipes/quick-and-easy/?utm_source=campaign-edm&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=nsw_hlbbschoo20&utm_content=lhds
https://healthylunchbox.com.au/healthy-snack-ideas/?utm_source=campaign-edm&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=nsw_hlbbschoo20&utm_content=lhds
https://healthylunchbox.com.au/blog/?utm_source=campaign-edm&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=nsw_hlbbschoo20&utm_content=lhds
https://healthylunchbox.com.au/subscribe/?utm_source=campaign-edm&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=nsw_hlbbschoo20&utm_content=lhds




Our  

2020 

Kindergarten 

Classes 

Miss Quinn with KWQ 

Miss Milham with KWM 

Mrs Hodgson with KWRH 

Mrs Boehm with KWB 

Mrs Phanith with KAP 



2020 MCUI NATIONAL SONGWRITING 

COMPETITION NOW OPEN!  

Music: Count Us In is inviting students to 
submit their original songs for the National 

Songwriting Competition. 

 

Finalists from this competition will be selected to 

take part in a once-in-a-lifetime opportunity, to 

write the song that will be sung by hundreds of 

thousands of young Australians as part of Music: 

Count Us In 2020. 

 

All students with a passion for songwriting are 

encouraged to apply. Applications close 19 

February 2020 

 

Find out more: https://musicaustralia.org.au/

program/countusin/the-song/2020-songwriting-

competition/ 

 

Update to the oral care 

recycling program 

This program will no longer be 

accepting the cardboard boxes 

from your toothpaste tube 

packaging. Instead. Please 

recycle your cardboard 

packaging through your 

kerbside paper bin. 

By not accepting this item, it will 

allow us to accept larger 

volumes of the hard-to-recycle 

plastic waste. 

https://musicaustralia.us2.list-manage.com/track/click?u=c1f6cd5eedcfc179f2fbf0c0a&id=9f05ffe451&e=c064cb38a8
https://musicaustralia.us2.list-manage.com/track/click?u=c1f6cd5eedcfc179f2fbf0c0a&id=9f05ffe451&e=c064cb38a8
https://musicaustralia.us2.list-manage.com/track/click?u=c1f6cd5eedcfc179f2fbf0c0a&id=9f05ffe451&e=c064cb38a8


Community Notices 




